Minutes
Kennebecasis Valley High School PSSC Meeting

Monday, October 18, 2009 

In attendance: 

Mary Alice Glasgow (chair)

Kelly Wear(vice-chair) 

Craig Logan



Linda Urquhart

Carole MacFarquhar


Bob Crowley




Jill Madore



Claire Northcott
Robert Munro (Principal)

Karen Peterson (Recording secretary)

Lori Munn



Cathy Robichaud




Regrets: Shelby Cave, Derek Mullin, Cindy Joudrey
1.                  Call to Order

Meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m.

2.                Approval of Agenda

The agenda was approved

3                  Approval of minutes from September 28, 2009
The minutes were approved.

5.                Correspondence

There was no correspondence. 

6.                Student Representative Report – 

There was no Student Representative Report 

7.                Business Arising from Previous Minutes

a.      Health Fair

The Health Fair is taking place for Grade 9 students on October 22nd in the morning. There are 9 confirmed exhibitors. Student helpers are to be at the school at 8:30. Water and apples have already arrived.
b.      Safe Grad Dinner
There is a dinner at the Phoenix Dinner Theatre on Friday, October 23rd. This is to benefit Safe Grad. 
c.       SIP – School Improvement Plan


Discussed how the School Improvement Plan (SIP) works in line with the District Improvement Plan (DIP). Also discussed was a possible Speaker Series, not necessarily just about adolescence, but also about family and community engagement. 
8.                  New Business

a.      Speaker Series – There was a discussion about possible themes for a speaker series. One topic of interest was having people from different careers come in and talk about their job, what they do, what education was needed to have that career and whether or not they are very happy in their career. We also talked about having a career path analysis to help the students choose a career path. We decided that sub-committee was needed to focus on the speaker series, possible one series for students and one for parents. For students, it would be directed mainly towards the Grade 11 students. Cathy and Claire are working on the student series and Jill/MAG will work on the parent series. Possible dates for the panel series are Jan/Feb/March. Possible dates for the parent speaker series are 4th week of Feb./3rd week of Mar./etc. 
b.      Take Your Kids to Work – Grade 9 students have the opportunity to go to work with one of their parents on November 4th. Some workplaces have a very structured day planned for the students. A brochure was sent home with the students. Lori Munn is to send in a copy of the brochure for farther distribution.
c.       District Improvement Plan – There is a meeting on October 21st at Hampton High at 7:00 pm for anyone interested in attending. 
9.                  Principal’s  Report (Robert Munro)

Disciplinary Policy – Mr. Munro talked about the fact that every time a student is sent to the office, that visit is recorded and used towards looking at the stats of which students and which grades are being sent to the office most often. 55% of the time, it is one student, one time. We talked about the Ron Morash approach to discipline and trying to have consistency. 
School Report Card – coming out soon which will have the Grade 9 results for English language program proficiency assessment.
H1N1 – There will be a public meeting soon at which the Department of Public Health will talk about H1N1.  

10.              Round Table

School Dances – Mr. Munro advised that there is a zero tolerance policy for impairment. He also mentioned that the proceeds from the dances go to groups within the school who apply, such as Reach For The Top, Safe Grad, etc. Some parental concern was brought up regarding the lack of dress code for the school dances. Mr. Munro said that it gets extremely hot in the area where the dances are held. The concern was mainly that the female students are coming to the dances with very little clothing on. The possibility of a dress code will be discussed with the Dance Committee (Mr. Munro). There was also concern regarding the style of dance (ie dirty dancing). The chaperones are monitoring that to ensure it doesn’t get out of hand. The next dance is being held on November 12th. 

H1N1 – There will be a vaccination clinic at the school. 

Smoking Policy – The policy has not changed and all smokers are to be at the top of the hill.  

11.             Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for: November 16th at 7pm. 

12.              Adjournment

 The meeting was adjourned at 9:02 pm.


